
A message from our principal
Dear Charger Families,

Students will begin their Winter assessments on Fastbridge
throughout the month of December. Staff will utilize this data to
aide in academic growth for students in grade level data meetings.
By analyzing the results we can assist team members with
implementation of identified next steps to continue to facilitate
student learning. This process allows us to:

Improve academics
Increase ability to use data to drive instruction
Identify students in need of additional services

Counselor's Corner

We started talking about anger this month. Part of our lesson was looking at what parts of our
brain control anger and how it can be a dangerous emotion if we do not have strategies to help
control that anger. Something that we are going to do next is to build an anger toolbox. This will



include three strategies that students will pick that they feel could help them if they start to get
frustrated or angry. We will learn different breathing exercises, touch activities, and movement to
help regulate/calm our bodies when we start to get frustrated.

Upcoming Dates:
12/3
OAC Picture Retakes

12/5
6pm Kindergarten Music Concert @ SFTHS
7pm First Grade Music Concert @ SFTHS

12/11
K & 1st grade Holiday Lunch

12/20
End of Semester

12/23-1/7
NO SCHOOL

Family Resources
Let's Help in Topeka, KS would gladly like to help out Osage County families that are in need of
food or assistance during the holidays. The family is required to bring an ID so they can be put into
their system, but will not be turned away despite living outside of Shawnee County.

Let's Help offers emergency services for families that need help paying rent, utilities and paying for
medications. They have a clothing bank and food pantry.

Let's Help
200 SE Kansas Ave.
Topeka KS
(785) 234-6208

Outside Recess
If the temperature is 20 degrees or higher (temperature or wind chill) and the weather is not
inclement, students will go outside for recess. Please send coats with your children or let us know
if you need us to provide a coat for them. We are happy to help! If students need to stay inside for
recess due to illness, etc please provide a doctor's note.





School Concerts - Mark your Calendars

December 5th - K/1 Music Concert @ the SFTHS Auditorium - see flyer below
Reminder: if you are absent from school for illness you may not attend an evening school
event.
K/1 students will travel to Brookside during their music class time to perform for the residents
on 12/6.
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